
53597 Roseburn Bridge 

My client seeks the following information; 

A copy of the agreement(s) entered into between Network Rail and the City of Edinburgh 

Council regarding the Roseburn Bridge. 

Please refer to the attached copy of the signed Bridge Agreement for Roseburn Bridge 

between Network Rail and The City of Edinburgh Council. 

Please also refer to the attached Basic Asset Protection Agreements (BAPAs). 

A copy of all correspondence between Network Rail and the City of Edinburgh Council 

regarding the Roseburn Bridge. 

We are not going to provide the information because this part of the request falls into the 

category of a “manifestly unreasonable” request under regulation 10(4)(b) of the 

Environmental Information (Scotland) Regulations and we are not obliged to respond.  

With regard to our Legal Services team, The City of Edinburgh Council instructed external 

solicitors to act for us in this, so correspondence went through Network Rail’s solicitors. We 

have not requested copies of the correspondence held by our external solicitors as we do 

not consider this to be within scope of your request. 

A copy of all correspondence between The Scottish Ministers, Transport Scotland, Network 

Rail and the City of Edinburgh Council regarding the Roseburn Bridge. 

Please refer to the attached copy of the letter which was sent to Transport Scotland in 

connection with the transaction. We do not hold a signed copy of this letter. Also, despite 

extensive searches being carried out, we have been unable to locate Transport Scotland’s 

response to this letter. 

All other correspondence held regarding the Roseburn Bridge is referenced in A2 above. 

Third party personal information has been redacted from the documents provided in 

compliance with the Data Protection Act 2018. 


